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Christmas Concerts
All of the year group performances were well attended so thank you. Your kindness and
generosity means in total, £606 was donated in aid of St Francis Hospice Children’s
bereavement fund in memory of Mrs Mitchell. As a staff, we cannot thank you enough.

Well done to Yr. 5 for their exemplary behaviour shown whilst at The Tower of London
recently. Members of staff commented favourably on their behaviour both during the
workshops and when using public transport. The children were a credit to their school
and to their parents.

Ofsted 2023

Please read our 
positive report 
available on our 
website. 

Dogs

Please be mindful when collecting your children of dogs being walked in the park. We
cannot control the times people choose to exercise them. Remember if you are collecting
your child from school, dogs are not permitted on site and we ask that you stand with
your dog on the grass to allow children and adults to walk by without feeling scared or
intimidated.

Choir
Our choir sang beautifully in
the library last Thursday and
were a credit to themselves
and Mrs Gee.

Rainham Recreation Ground

Please can I remind you that as a school we do not supervise the park before or after
school as it is public land. Unfortunately it has been brought to our attention that
disputes are occurring in the park over the use of equipment. Parents are supervising
their children at this time and therefore are responsible for their behaviour. Please
remember as adults we are role models for our children.

If you feel threatened by another adult’s comments, the Police ask that you report it via
101 or online as it is a Section 5 Public Order offence to use threatening or abusive
words or disorderly behaviour.

We wish you a happy holiday and for 
those of you celebrating, enjoy your 

Christmas celebrations.

H.R. Harrow
Head Teacher

Friends of RVPS&N

The next online meeting will be 
held on 11.01.24 at 6pm. Joining 
instructions will be shared on the 
first newsletter of the new term
so please save the date.


